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FISCAL NOTE, 78TH LEGISLATIVE REGULAR SESSION

March 26, 2003

TO: Honorable Frank Madla, Chair, Senate Committee on Intergovernmental Relations 

FROM: John Keel, Director, Legislative Budget Board

IN RE: SB1705 by Wentworth (Relating to the authority of certain taxing entities to repeal the local 
sales and use tax exemption for telecommunications services.), Committee Report 1st 
House, Substituted

No fiscal implication to the State is anticipated.

The bill would amend Section 322.109(d) of the Tax Code to alter the way certain metropolitan rapid 
transit authorities (MTA) would repeal and reinstate their local sales tax exemption for 
telecommunications services. 

The bill would take effect immediately upon enactment, assuming that it received the requisite two-
thirds majority votes in both houses of the Legislature. Otherwise, it would take effect September 1, 
2003. 

Under current law, Austin MTA, Corpus Christi MTA, and San Antonio MTA can repeal and reinstate 
the local sales and use tax exemption for telecommunications services if approved by a majority of the 
members of the governing body of each municipality that created the taxing entity. Austin MTA and 
Corpus Christi MTA have repealed this exemption.

The bill would alter the way in which the repeal and reinstatement of the local sales tax exemption for 
telecommunications services could be accomplished. The bill would allow these MTAs to utilize a 
committee made up of five members of their city council, three members of their commissioners court, 
and mayors of three participating municipalities, other than the principal municipality.

Since these MTAs already have the authority to repeal and reinstate their local sales tax exemption for 
telecommunications services, there would be no fiscal impact.

No fiscal implication to units of local government is anticipated.
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